
 

 

 

School Bad Weather Policy 

 School Closure In the event of snow or other extreme weather event, I would 

like to reassure you that every effort will be made to ensure that business 

continues as normal. School will only be closed as an absolute last resort in the 

best interests of our pupil’s safety. A decision on school closure will usually not 

be made until there is either some certainty of the day/next day’s forecast 

and/or an assessment of conditions on the school site and surrounding roads 

can be made. When making a decision of this importance we take into 

consideration many factors including road conditions, safety of the school site, 

travel arrangements (school buses and parents) and also whether conditions 

are likely to deteriorate/improve as the day goes on. Should it be necessary to 

close school then parents will be notified by 7:30 am by parentmail . BBC Radio 

Shropshire will also be notified and will broadcast the closure. Should we need 

to close the school during a school day parents will be similarly notified by 

parentmail or phone call. 


